LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
15th June, 2004
One Stop Shop,

Little Hulton.


Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m. fillin "start time" 
"
ended:
7.45 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Doris Fernandez, 



Barbara Miller, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski



Stephen Farrow
} Walkden Central Residents’ Association



Pat Fitton
}



Josie Browne - Primary Care Trust



Liz Thomas - Health Improvement Officer



A.F. McNulty - Armitage Residents’ Association



Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust



Rebecca Eaves - Salford Advertiser



Frank Bridge
} Birch Road Residents’ Association



Ida Seddon 
} 



Cheryl Foster 
} Walkden Science Club 



Nicola Devereux
}



Phill Harries - Salford Community Venture



Barbara Nicholas - Salford Community Network



Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church



Marion Cook - Worsley Community Association



Gaynor Morrison - Homestart



Ken Wright - Athens Drive Residents’ Association 



Eileen Buchan 
}Salford Youth Service



Sarah Gaunt

}



Cath Wetherby - Local Resident

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Anne Williams - Area Co-ordinator



Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Marina Wright 
} Family Placement



Carolyn Williams
}



Nikki Park - Corporate Services Directorate 



 fillin "line 1" 
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Doris Fernandez be elected as the Chairman of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

Councillor Doris Fernandez - in the Chair


Stephen Farrow thanked all Members of the Community Committee for their help and support during his time as Chairman of the Community Committee and Members present responded by thanking him for his hard work and commitment during his appointment.

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Cath Wetherby be elected as the Deputy Chairman of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lindley and Pennington and Aled Owen and Shirley Buckley.

4.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP - MEMBERSHIP

RESOLVED:
THAT the following persons be appointed as Members of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

	Ward
	Councillor Representative
	Community Representative



	Little Hulton
	Councillor Alice Smyth
	Pat Fitton

	Walkden North
	Councillor Barbara Miller
	Sandra Turner

	Walkden South
	Councillor Stan Witkowski
	Shirley Evans


5.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 29th March, 2004, be approved as a correct record.

6.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 22nd April, 2004, be noted.

7.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Eileen Buchan provided an update on the work undertaken by the Salford Youth Service, with specific reference to:-

· Activities carried out with young people in Year 11

· Pilot project - Young Peoples’ Development at St. George’s School

· Activities provided (three nights per week) at Walkden Congregational Church

· Arts project

· Variety of activities/events held during Easter 

· Programme of activities held at Harrop Fold School during the school holidays in June, 2004

· Ocean Youth Club project 

· Fishing project

· Partnership working 

· Duke of Edinburgh Award 

· Harrop Fold School - working with appropriate agencies to improve facilities for young people

· Young Peoples’ Forum 

· Production of a website

· Presentation evening, 16th June, 2004, at Walkden Congregational Church from 4.00 p.m. to 6.00 p.m.


Reference was made to the variety of funding available for the provision of activities for young people, and the proposal to establish a Young Peoples’ Forum.


Eileen Buchan reported that (a) the Youth Service were aware of the variety of funding sources available and (b) the establishment of the Young Peoples’ Forum would enable young people from different organisations to meet and share ideas/good practice.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Eileen Buchan be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation.




(2) THAT the proposal to establish a Young Peoples’ Forum be supported.


(b)
General

Angie Taylor reported that (a) the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Conference would be held on (i) 25th June, 2004, at Kenyon Way Community Centre and (ii) 3rd July, 2004, at St. Paul’s Peel Community Hall and (b) any ideas/items for consideration at future meetings of the Community Committee should be forwarded to Angie Taylor or Nikki Park.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

8.
HOMELESSNESS

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that consideration of this item had been deferred until the next meeting of the Community Committee.

9.
FOSTERING

Carolyn Williams and Marina Wright gave a presentation on fostering, with specific reference to the campaign ‘Time to Give’, the main points of which were as follows:-

· ‘Time to Give’ - fostering recruitment campaign

· Foster care

· 201 foster carers

· 39 foster families in Little Hulton, Walkden and Worsley

· 15 new foster carers last year

· Children

· 330 in foster care

· 55 short break care

· Children waiting for long-term placements

· Children placed outside the city 

· Campaign Launch

· Successful event in May, 2004, at which 46 information packs were distributed

· Posters displayed in a variety of community buildings

· Leaflets

· Pens/Pencils etc.

· Advertising - editorial 

· Website

· Events

· Race for Life

· Healthy Salford Fair

· Walkden Show

· Bill Boards

· Newspaper advertising/articles 

· Campaign - ‘Recruit a Friend and Spend Spend Spend’ 

· Becoming a foster carer

· Recruitment hotline 0161 799 1268

· Website www.salford.gov.uk/fostering
· Information pack


Reference was made to (a) whether an individual with a disability would be considered as a foster carer and (b) the rewarding aspects of being a foster carer.


Carolyn Williams reported that it would be possible for an individual with a disability to become a foster carer.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Carolyn Williams and Marina Wright be thanked for an informative and interesting presentation.




(2) THAT all the staff involved in the campaign be thanked for their hard work and commitment.

10.
POLICING PRIORITY AREA - UPDATE

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner gave an update on the current situation with regard to the Policing Priority Area project, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Project now 12 months old and had been extended until December, 2004

· Project Board meeting on 1st July, 2004, at which a review of the action taken would be considered

· There had been a consistent reduction in crime incidents since the start of the project

· Juvenile nuisance - 12% reduction

· Negative article had recently been published in the Salford Advertiser, however, it was hoped that a more balanced publication would be produced in the near future

· Number of issues which it was hoped would be resolved by the end of the current year such as:-

· Shopping areas

· CCTV

· phase 1 now complete and working successfully 

· phase 2 currently being installed at two sites in Walkden and Little Hulton

· phase 3 was currently being looked at but it was considered that it would concentrate in the shopping areas once the outcome of the current review was publicised

· Harrop Fold School

· Longer term issues such as Kenyon flats would also continue to progress.


Reference was made to (a) vandalism on the Armitage Estate and the distance covered by the CCTV in the area, (b) young people playing football on the highway and (c) the legal situation with regard to the use of motorised scooters.


Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner reported that (i) the CCTV cameras rotated 360 degrees and covered a reasonable distance, (ii) with regard to young people playing football within a cul-de-sac, this would not be considered as a priority in comparison to if it occurred on a busy road, (iii) there would be a school based police officer at Walkden High School in the near future and (iv) the legal situation with regard to the use of motorised scooters, under the Road Traffic Act, was that if a vehicle was being used on the road/pavement, it should be taxed and have the relevant licence.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that Members of the Community Committee had requested that the police in the area be congratulated for the work undertaken under the Policing Priority Project, as improvements were evident.

11.
TRANSPORTATION GROUP ACTION PLAN - UPDATE

RESOLVED:
THAT the Transportation Group Action Plan dated March, 2004, and the two letters which had been sent to First Group, be noted.

12.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 26TH APRIL, 2004

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group made at its meeting held on 26th April, 2004, be endorsed.




(2) THAT any Member interested in visiting the CCTV Monitoring Station in Eccles, should contact Angie Taylor.




(3) THAT copies of still photographs produced at the Monitoring Station be displayed at the Community Conference.

13.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· New membership of the Community Committee 

· Salford Youth Service - preventative work

· Young Peoples’ Forum 

· Policing Priority Area - crime reduction

· CCTV projects

· Decisions of the Budget Sub-Group

· Transportation Group Action Plan - level of partnership working 

14.
ITEMS FOR THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 26TH JULY, 2004

RESOLVED:
THAT any items for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to Angie Taylor/Nikki Park.

15.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Luuk Fit Thai Boxing Group

Phill Harries requested information with regard to a recent funding application submitted by the Luuk Fit Thai Boxing Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT the application be resubmitted for consideration at the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group.

16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 26th July, 2004, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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